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Editorôs Notice 
 

Attention folks Carl here, all building hints, tips and 

suggestions put forth in the newsletter or at Chapter 

functions are informational only. 

 

Chapter-555 assumes no liability or responsibility 

for the accuracy of such material. Anybody apply-

ing such information to their flying or project does 

so at their own risk.  

 

Additionally, the Chapter assumes no responsibility 

or risk for use of products occasionally listed for 

sale.  

 

This is a service to members and does not constitute 

an endorsement of such products by the Chapter, its 

members or the EAA. 

 

 

EAA-555 Meeting: 

 

Place: EAA 555 Hangar at KLRU 

 

Saturday January 18h, 9am(ish),  

Dogs and Burgs afterward. 

 

Pancake Breakfast January 19xg   8 to 10 am. 

 

Cover: Boeing Steerman  

 

 

 

 

 
Editorôs Selfie 

 

 

 

 

 

Follow 

@EAA555Chapter on 

Twitter 

 

Traveling, attend a chapter meeting, find a EAA 

Chapter page from EAA CHAPTER LOCATOR 

EAAôs Calendar of Events 

 

Join the EAA today - http://www.eaa.org/ 

Fun Places to Fly (you have to register and select a 

radius for notifications) 

Social Flight 

Pilots ABQ Lunch - Every Thursday, Formation 

Begins at 11:15 AM, at Monroeôs Restaurant at 6501 

Osuna Rd. NE (about four blocks East of San Mateo 

on the North side of Osuna). 

 

Pilots Mid-Valley Lunch - Every Tuesday, For-

mation begins at 10:00 AM at Bob Henningôs Hang-

ar, 3884 Tammy Ct. SE, Los Lunas, NM, (Mid-

Valley Airpark) Ph 865-0007, then onto Lunch at T 

J's New Mexican Restaurant at 235 Highway 314 

SW, Los Lunas at 11:45AM. 
 

Aviation Historical Society - First Thursday of the 

Month, Formation begins at 7:00 PM at Bear Can-

yon Community Center. in Albuquerque Contact 

Harry M. Davidson, Ph (505) 256-7212 

 

Artesia Breakfast Fly-In: First Saturday of the 

month from 8:00ð10:00 Call airport manager first. 

 

Benson AZ: The third Saturday of every month 

Southwestern Aviation at the Benson AZ Municipal 

Airport serves breakfast FREE so if you are looking 

for some place new to fly for breakfast, give it a 

whirl  8:00 - 10:00.  (E95 Airport I.D.) 

http://www.eaa.org/chapters/locator/
http://eaa.org/calendar/
http://www.eaa.org/
http://www.funplacestofly.com/
http://socialflight.com/index.php
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If you are receiving this newsletter as a guest, we 

would be glad to have you join our friendly bunch. 

Membership in our chapter is easily accomplished, 

first join EAA, then send your EAA membership 

number and $20 to the following address:  

Chapter Dues 

PO Box 791 

Fairacres, NM 88033 

Newsletter Signup 
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Well, I passed (barely) my practical test on the 6th, so 

Iôm finally, officially, a pilot. The whole process only 

took me about 30 years from start to finish (If youôre 

interested in learning to fly, youôre welcome to use me 

as a bad example, of how not to get it done quickly). 

Thanks to everyone for help and encouragement along 

the way, especially Doug Newton for risking life and 

limb to instruct me. I understand that there are several 

other folks in the training pipeline at LRU right now. 

If things go well, we could have as many as four addi-

tional new pilots in the next few months. 

 

So, it has been a pretty good year overall for the chap-

ter. Membership is up. After paying for all of our obli-

gations and projects, we still have a fair amount of 

money left over. As youôve all heard, weôre cospon-

soring, along with the War Eagles Air Museum, a visit 

by one of EAA nationalôs touring Ford Tri-Motors to 

Santa Teresa. Depending on number of attendees, and 

sponsorship deals we manage to line up ahead of time, 

we might actually turn a profit. But our primary aim is 

to make sure a lot of people get a chance to experience 

an icon of historic aviation, so weôre not too worried if 

we end up spending some of our funds to make it hap-

pen. 

 

On the airplane front, there are quite a few builders 

making steady progress. Bob Divenôs Nieuport looks 

more and more like a real flying vehicle every time I 

see it, and he thinks it will be in the air this summer. 

Doug Newton is working on reconfiguring the control 

system on his BD-4, and that one is nearly ready to fly 

now. In the past few weeks, Iôve looked at several oth-

er projects at LRU that are also moving forward, in-

cluding an especially tasty RV-9 on the west side. And 

letôs not forget Fritzô assorted new/old technology ex-

periments. 

 

There were some very sad moments this year as well. 

Weôve had three serious accidents at the airport in just 

the latter half of the year, including five fatalities. A 

couple of the accidents involved good friends of many 

chapter members. Carlos Galvan joined our chapter, 

reinvigorated the Young Eagles program, helped the 

Amigo Airsho run successfully, then passed away very 

unexpectedly on the ground. Losing those folks was 

the bitterest part of my year, for certain. 

https://secure.eaa.org/apps/joinrenew/join.aspx
http://eepurl.com/K4Kkj
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At our last 2014 meeting, the chapter membership 

reelected every one of the chapter officers. Thankful-

ly, Brett Hahn stepped up to take on Chapter Secre-

tary duties. Heôs our point man for the Tri-motor visit 

too, so heôll be a busy man. We can always use addi-

tional volunteers for helping out with our monthly 

pancake breakfast as well. As we get bigger, some of 

our tasks get a little bit harder, so I really encourage 

any of you who can spare a little time to help out 

where you can. 

 

Looking ahead, weôve got a lot of opportunities in 

2015. One big goal of mine will be to see the Young 

Eagles events become regular fixtures on our calen-

dar. Chris Iriarte did an outstanding job taking over 

where Carlos Galvan left off. Several members have 

also been flying adults under the EAAôs Eagle pro-

gram. This is a very good thing ï itôs critical that we 

get kids excited about aviation, but we also need their 

parents to become pilots. Unfortunately, they arenôt 

making any more new WW II and Korea vets, and 

even the Vietnam generation is starting to give up 

their wings. This year, I tried to convince one of my 

office mates that he needed to get his license, and itôs 

very likely that he will have it in the next few weeks. 

See if you can recruit some of your friends too. 

 

Which brings me to the end of year party. The plan 

looks a lot like it has for the previous few years, with 

one big exception. This year weôll be celebrating at 

the War Eagles Air Museum, along with the folks 

from down there. Promises to be a really great time. 

Weôve had a lot of positive remarks about this one, 

and Iôm really looking forward to it. 

 

And finally, I have a follow up to my story about 

Sam the wonderdog. He eventually made his way 

home with his family right before the holidays. Their 

vet was able to do a more extensive exam on him 

than ours was on the day we found him. Turns out 

what we thought were small abrasions were actually 

burns. The poor thing survived a semi crash, being 

soaked with diesel fuel, a terrible fire, and a couple of 

nights alone in the desert. Remarkable. 

Regards, 

Wes Baker 

 

 

 

Welcome to the editorôs tech page featur-

ing links and technology information for 

the aviator, plus other announcements and 

some nonsense. (Editorôs note: I am not 

responsible for time wasted here) 

 

History Flying 

 
WW1 Dogfight - Triplane, Pfalz D.III and Nieu-

port 11 

 

WW1 Sopwith Camel Flybys and Sideslip Land-

ing 

 

Ford Tri-Motor B-Roll 
 

Tri-Motor Walk Around and cockpit tour. Part 1 

 
Oshkosh: Ford Tri-Motor EAA AirVenture 

 
Flight of a Restored Ford Tri-Motor 

 
Cam Blazer shows his 1936 Monocoupe 

 
WW2 Russian Yak-3 Fighter Aircraft - Cockpit 

View 

 

Supermarine Spitfire Tr.9 Airfield Attack 

 

P-51 Mustang Fighter Low, Fast and Impressive 

 

Two de Havilland DH-115 Vampire jets - Air to 

Air 

 
de Havilland DH-112 Venom short display 

 
Interview with owner of Queen's Flight Chip-

munk 

 
Albatros L-39 Display Flight At Ardmore 

 

 

http://youtu.be/AWKKlg6AVtw
http://youtu.be/AWKKlg6AVtw
http://youtu.be/aDPWYVcCZz0
http://youtu.be/aDPWYVcCZz0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/hhrxppmmtsqdfl4/Ford%20Tri-Motor%20B-roll-h264.mov
TriMotor%20Walk%20Around%20and%20cockpit%20tour.%20Part%201
http://youtu.be/ArOZ6DzbEUs
http://youtu.be/3G0H4e_epqI
http://youtu.be/IqIyDPbItSQ
http://youtu.be/_0439ExgoNo
http://youtu.be/_0439ExgoNo
http://youtu.be/qeTb3bc2dPY
http://youtu.be/J-K8URzOejc
http://youtu.be/J-K8URzOejc
http://youtu.be/779U0WJ8rP4
http://youtu.be/779U0WJ8rP4
http://youtu.be/Miqq8hbIxwY
http://youtu.be/_n7CcMMwS9s
http://youtu.be/_n7CcMMwS9s
http://youtu.be/81StfhM7i44
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New Designs and Accessories 

 
ICON Aircraft - ESN-1 First Production A5 

 

Oratex, Oratex 6000 aircraft fabric cover-

ing, from betteraircraftfabric.com 

 
Bristell light sport aircraft, BRM Aeroôs Bristell 

Gains New U.S. Distributor. 

 
e Gull electric ultralight aircraft, 40 HP for less $ 

than a comparably powered gas engine. 

 

Quicksilver Aircraft Sport IISE light sport aircraft 

now available ready to build or fly! 

 
Zigolo MG 12 electric ultralight motorglider 

available from 25 to 75 HP! 

 

KITPLANES Homebuilder's Portal 

Subscription to this is free.  

 

Alternative/New Engines/fuel, etc. 

 
FlyEco's Smart Diesel 

 
Time Lapse - Bonanza Get's a New Panel 

 

 

Fun Flying and Aircraft at Work  

 
A380 Landing KSFO San Francisco 

 

 The Harper Run - 6 Cameras on an Ul-

tralight 

 
http://fitzvideo.com/ 

 
Cameron Air Show 

 

Time Traveler 

 
8th Annual Texoma 100 Air Race, Denison, TX  
 

Challenging Arizona Airstrips - Landing Red 

Creek Airstrip 

 

2014 - An Aviation Year In Hyperlapse 

 

Mexican MountainðLanding East 

 

 

 

Flying Education 

 
How to fly a Trike / Microlight 

 

EAA Webinars 

 

FAA Safety Briefing 

http://youtu.be/B4-1UtYgQ_E
http://youtu.be/GJ-KHRHlRDg
http://youtu.be/GJ-KHRHlRDg
http://youtu.be/nssYaKVcqos
http://youtu.be/nssYaKVcqos
http://youtu.be/ogx48kBEgQU
http://youtu.be/ogx48kBEgQU
http://youtu.be/rqTb3Zs6YyE
http://youtu.be/rqTb3Zs6YyE
http://youtu.be/KMIDfce5az8
http://youtu.be/KMIDfce5az8
http://us8.campaign-archive1.com/?u=48cf8caffbbdb4e3278229323&id=41ef45d2c8&e=f3e37c9b64
http://youtu.be/lSpUTgsbUUA
http://youtu.be/UCK7uhQa34c
http://youtu.be/ENe89j89tBA
http://youtu.be/Y6z-Omcq4fo
http://youtu.be/Y6z-Omcq4fo
http://fitzvideo.com/
http://vimeo.com/100670266
http://www.aopa.org/News-and-Video/All-News/2014/April/Pilot/1404p_beech.aspx
http://sportairrace.org/sarl/
http://youtu.be/ktnx5tVZgmM?list=PLV2oIyoB03RiK9LLSHIgU1PD7h_nMbjYU
http://youtu.be/ktnx5tVZgmM?list=PLV2oIyoB03RiK9LLSHIgU1PD7h_nMbjYU
http://youtu.be/J2KzLIlinnk
http://vimeo.com/109618683
http://youtu.be/MrEhrecBFIs
http://spirit.eaa.org/newsletters/1412_webinars.html
http://www.faa.gov/news/safety_briefing/?cid=TW112
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Watch out for Drones! 

 

The skies are no longer solely populated by birds and 

pilots.  The number of unmanned aircraft and un-

manned rockets being launched is increasing daily and 

the FAA is in the position of trying to create new regu-

lations to govern them. 

 

One problem is that many of the people guiding these 

machines do not even know there are regulations they 

should be following.    Dads buy their kids the biggest, fanciest remote control aircraft 

they can get at a hobby store or online for Christmas.  Many of those will not threaten pri-

vate aircraft because they cannot get more than 200 feet off the ground, but what happens 

when the individuals are flying them close to the approach end of a runway? 

 

Many realtors these days are paying to have a drone with a camera mounted on the bottom 

fly over expensive properties so they can post the images on their website.   Others are us-

ing that same technology to harass the rich and famous.    These drones are flying at alti-

tudes that some helicopters fly. 

 

There are amateur rocket groups sending their inventions well up into the flight levels.  

The vast majority of them have waivers, and put out the appropriate NOTAMs before 

their flights.  What of the backyard inventor who doesnôt bother to find out about regula-

tions? 

 

Additionally we have universities doing research into alternate applications for unmanned 

aircraft ï like cropdusting.   One major shipping company has requested that the FAA al-

low them to use drones to deliver packages in major cities.  Can you see them zipping 

around office buildings and landing on the rooftops? 

 

These are all concerns that the FAA is addressing .  Their website (https://www.faa.gov/

uas) defines how unmanned air vehicles are classified and what current requirements and 

restrictions are in effect at this time.  Model aircraft owners can be fined if they fly too 

close to airports or over 400 feet AGL. 

 

Right now the only way pilots can watch out for  these activities is by checking the AIR-

SPACE NOTAMs during a preflight briefing.    Many times pilots doing self briefs will 

look at the NOTAMs at the departure and destination airports, but skip lightly over the 

ones enroute.    In addition to unmanned aircraft and rockets, AIRSPACE NOTAMs give 

you data on fireworks (PYROTECHNICS), airshows, aerobatic aircraft and Parachute 

jumping.    Be aware of what can happen ï look hard at AIRSPACE NOTAM. 
  

https://www.faa.gov/uas
https://www.faa.gov/uas
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General Aviation pilots everywhere should do their best to keep on top of developments in 

this arena.  VFR uncontrolled airspace is precious and already being reduced or eliminated 

in many parts of the country with the growth of TRACONôs, restricted areas and prohibit-

ed areas.  Sharing that airspace with a machine being operated from an unknown distance 

can be disturbing.   Know what is happening and ensure your flying future by feeding your 

opinions and data to those lawmakers governing our skies. 

 

Rose Marie Kern has worked in aviation for over 30 years.  She will take questions and 

feedback at author@rosemariekern.com 

 
 

 

 

 

 

Wondering about this Super 

Cubôs landing strip? 

Watch the whole landing and 

the takeoff! 

 

Super Cub landing on windy 

mt. top 

mailto:author@rosemariekern.com
http://youtu.be/h-9RPJDoC5E
http://youtu.be/h-9RPJDoC5E
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First Flight 
By Will Fox CFI, TC, FA 

 
What does it take to do the first flight in a brand new homebuilt aircraft and how should 

you prepare? The NTSB analysis of first flights in amateur built experimental aircraft 

indicates that they are considerably riskier than normal flying, no surprise here. In fact, 

the risk of an accident during the first hour of Phase I testing is several times greater 

than during the remainder of the flight testing. See the graph below. Almost 20% of the 

accidents occur in the first hour of phase I testing. Over 60% occur in the next six hours, 

but my focus here is on that first flight so lets get back to that. 
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Looking at the cause of accidents in the table below, we see that 60% are due to loss of control 

in flight or on the ground, 30 % are due to component and system failures (usually engines), 

and 10% are due to miscellaneous factors. OK, so the two biggies are loss of control and com-

ponent and system failures, so what can we do to prevent these things from happening. The 

loss of control accidents, are usually related to a lack of pilot proficiency or inexperience in the 

type of aircraft being flown. The solution here is to make sure that you are current and profi-

cient and that if at all possible you have had some transition training. The component and sys-

tem failures, are usually power plant related, so the solution here is to make sure that your are 

using a proven propulsion system and that it is running satisfactorily before you take to the air. 

The other thing to do is to have the aircraft thoroughly inspected before attempting flight. This 

means getting an inspection not only by the FAA, but also by anybody else you can get to lay 
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eyes on it (A&Ps, technical counselors, other builders, etc). As an example, I had my Peg 
looked at by my IA, our chapter technical counselor, a couple of other builders, and it was the 
FAA inspector who found that I neglected to tighten the nut on one of my front strut attach 
bolts. I don't know how the rest of us missed it, but thank goodness, he caught it. Conducting 
a fuel flow test is mandatory, as is weighing the airplane and doing an accurate weight and 
balance. 
 
I'll give you another example. I have helped builders do a fuel flow test on their aircraft on 
many occasions sometimes with interesting results. Some have thought it was a bit of an over
-kill but agreed to do it, mostly to get me out of their hair. They are often surprised to see 
how their fuel flow is affected by aircraft attitude, particularly aircraft with only one fuel  
pickup tube in a fuel tank. It is not unusual to find that you may have 2 -5 gallons of unusable 
fuel when the fuel sloshes away from the pickup in a nose down attitude. Without a fuel flow 
test, this could come as an unpleasant surprise when the engine quits on your first steep ap-
proach to landing. I can't over emphasize the importance of doing a proper fuel flow test and 
the fact that every homebuilder should conduct one prior to their first flight.  
 
I recommend that before you takeoff or even do high-speed taxi tests that you make sure that 
your engine will run at full power for at least 1 minute, preferably 2 minutes. You 
should be able to do this test on most engines (if they have already been broken in) on the 
ground, without over heating them. On a normal aircraft engine, if you keep the cylinder 
head temperatures under 400 F and the engine oil temperature under 210 F you don't have 
to worry about damaging anything. Why at least 1-2 minutes at full power? At sea level, with 
the engine running at full power, you should be able to climb to pattern altitude in a couple 
of minutes and can return to the field if you have a power failure shortly afterwards. Also, 
you will find out pretty quickly on the ground, if you have a cooling problem with this test.  
 
Let's get back to the pilot being ready for test pilot duty. Most homebuilders have used 110% 
of their resources getting ready for the first flight. I mean financial resources to build the air-
plane, and their time and energy to complete the construction. Often they have committed 
very little of their time, energy, and money to prepare themselves to be a test pilot. This is 
not good and is a major reason, so many homebuilt aircraft are wrecked on the first flight. 
So, be sure that you are not only current, meaning legally ready for the flight, but also profi-
cient at your duties as test pilot. Try asking yourself these questions. 
 

 1) Have I completed transition training in my aircraft type and am I proficient at all the 

maneuvers expected from a test pilot? Maneuvers like, maximum performance takeoffs, dead 

stick landings, power on/off stalls, cross controlled and accelerated stalls, three point and 

wheel landings, X-wind landings, steep turns, emergency procedures (engine failure, engine 

fire, electrical fire), to name a few. On a normal test flight you won't need hardly any of these 

skills, but if something goes wrong, you will be glad that you have them all. 

 

 2) If not, have I trained in a similar aircraft and am I proficient at all the maneuvers ex-

pected from a test pilot? 

 

 3) Am I physically and mentally prepared for a first flight? 
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 4) Have I thoroughly taxi tested the aircraft? 

 

 5) Am I wearing a Nomex flight suit, gloves, and helmet for the first flight. 

 

6) Do I have a test card for my first flight? I recommend keeping the first flight simple. Take-

off, climb up to 3000 feet AGL and circle the field at 55%-65% power. Monitor your engine 

temperatures and get a feel for the handling characteristics of the aircraft. Try a few steep 

turns. Try some slow flight. After 30 minutes come back and land. Give yourself plenty of 

room on the approach and make sure it is stabilized. If everything doesn't feel right on the first 

approach (which it usually doesn't), go around early and come back for another one. If it 

doesn't feel right on the second one, go around again, until it does feel right. Land in the first 

half of the runway and taxi up to the cheering crowd, which should be pretty small for the first 

flight, just a few people. Someone on a radio that you can talk to, someone to act as fireman/

EMT (unless you are at a large airport with those services), and anyone else that you feel needs 

to be there, but who won't put any pressure on you to fly if things aren't just right. Sometimes 

we use a chase plane, it can be helpful for spotting parts falling off, or smoke coming out, but 

you need to make sure that the chase pilot knows what he is doing and stays out of your way 

and it certainly is necessary. 

 

Well thatôs my two cents on first flights in homebuilts. Do it right and you will have an experi-

ence to cherish for the rest of your life. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Speaking of homebuilts... 
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Balley Bomber 
 

By David Fischer 

 

This year at Air Venture my 

brother Lee met a gentleman by 

the name of Jack Bally. Well it 

turns out that Jack has the ulti-

mate homebuilder aircraft pro-

ject, and he invited Lee to come 

see it. 

So, I get this e-mail from my 

brother, who lives about 20 miles 

from Oshkosh and hangs around 

with a bunch of EAA guys, asking 

me when I would be able to come 

to Wisconsin so we could go see 

Jacks home built B-17 Bomber. I 

start thinking. By extending my 

summer travel plan this might be 

do-able. It would only add about 

2000 miles and a week to what I 

had already planned for. You can 

tell you are an airplane nut when 

you will travel 2000 miles to see a 

single airplane!! 
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Jack Bally has been working 

for about 15 years on a 1/3 

scale fully flyable single place 

4 engine scratch built B-17. We 

made a 400 mile day trip from 

my brothers in Larson WI to 

Dixon, IL and found Jack to be 

a wonderful host. He spent 

most of the day showing us his 

project and explaining in detail 

the process he went thru to 

build each individual part to 

exact scale. This is the only 

such aircraft in the world. The 

accuracy and detail is impecca-

ble. Jack Bally is exceptional in 

his talent and truly a craftsman 

of great ability. 

I took photos and Lee produced a video (with some good Glenn Miller music) of the visit 

that can be viewed at https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lcHP26JiLYw  You can also see a 

ton of photos on Jacks web site TheBallyBomber.com and there are some TV interviews that 

can be found by googling ñBally Bomberò. 

 

It was a fun trip. Many thanks to Jack Bally and my brother Lee Fischer. 

https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=lcHP26JiLYw
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We had our annual election this meeting. The basic lineup was kept and we elected a chapter 

secretary for the first time in years. After election, Brett and I explained what the students from 

the NMSU Design Class had accomplished. We had the prototype motor mount present and 

chapterôs response to the whole project was positive. More of this is coming. 

 

After that Steve Lambrick spoke to us about a role for the chapter in the War Eagles Air Muse-

umôs ñFly the Fordò  hosting of the EAA Ford Tri-Motor visit to Do¶a Ana County Airport at 

Santa Teresa, (5T6). The chapter agreed to work with the museum and has, (breaking news 

here), secured major sponsorship! (Yea Brett!). 

 

 
There goes Chris on another Eagle 

Flight. 

 

Sky Ranger N723Z flew more Ea-

gle Flights last year than any other 

plane at the airport. 

 

Chris also passed me in number of 

Eagle flights... 
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Good crowd showed up despite the late date before Christmas 
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Several planes flew in, some were local pilots that  

finished off their morning flight with breakfast. 
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Finally delivering a promise to bring his VariEze to breakfast, Roosevelt Jackson brought a 

pretty plane to breakfast and then hid it on the main ramp. 

 

 

Chris Campbell with another 

Eagle flight the morning of the 

breakfast! 

 

(Not fair Chris!) 
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News Flash! 
 

EAA Chapter 555 now officially has a Facebook page.  

Just search for Eaa TripleNickel 






